
President's Club 
recruitment packages 
mailed to members 

A January mailing from AOCS headquarters to all 
current members included materials for use in qualifying 
for the newly created AOCS President's Club and Presi- 
dent 's  Honor Roll. Sent to all members were a letter from 
President O'Connor explaining what this new program 
hopes to accomplish, and a supply of special membership 
invitations and applications for use in recruiting new AOCS 
members. 

The program is designed to increase the number of 
Society members and to provide recognition for those 
current members who actively participate in the program. 
Prominent notices in JAOCS, special social functions and 
identification at AOCS meetings and other programs are 
being planned for every member who successfully recruits 
at least one new member. To the Honor Roll qual i f iers-  
those who recruit at least three new members-specia l ly  
designed certificates will be presented. 

In addition, the Governing Board is considering other 
programs and activities specifically designed for and re- 
stricted to President's Club and Honor Roll members. 

AOCS membership has declined somewhat in recent 
years, primarily because of the general economic condition 
and a rather large dues increase. This year the membership 
has stabilized. Now the Society needs the active involve- 
ment of  all its members to return the membership roll to 
former levels and beyond. 

Each member has received sufficient material to use in 
qualifying for the Honor Roll. Any who want to spread the 
word still further may obtain additional materials by 
contacting Jim Lyon, AOCS Executive Director, 508 S. 
Sixth St., Champaign, Ill. 61820; telephone (217) 
359-2344. �9 

�9 Meet ings . . .  

(Continued from page 52A) 
Oct. 29-Nov.  2, 1 9 7 3 - F o u r t h  International Conference on 

Atomic Spectroscopy, Toronto,  Ont., Can. 
Dec. 10-12,  1973-Second  Joint Conference on Sensing of 

Environmental Pollutants, Sheraton-Park Hotel, Wash- 
ington, D.C. Contact: Philip N. Meade, Instrument 
Society of America, 400 Stanwix St., Pittsburgh, Pa. 
15222. �9 

To Speed Publication 

Of Your Manuscript, 

Please Submit To" 

Dr. A.R. Baldwin 
Cargill, Inc. 
Cargill Building 
Minneapolis, Minn. 55402 

J. AM. OIL CHEMISTS' SOC., February 1973 (VOL. S0) 53A 


